NMCB Secretary Report

As 2017 draws to a close, I find it is time to report to the members of New Mexico CowBelles statewide. I have had an interesting year that has been very busy. Listed are the activities that I participated in while completing my secretary duties:

- December 2016 NMCB Annual Meeting: This was the meeting that I was installed as the NMCB Secretary; however, since the previous secretary could not come to meeting, I took the minutes for that December meeting.
- 2. February 2017: I attended the "Ag Fest" event in SantaFa, NM.
- 3. March 2017: I attended all District Workshops and had a presentation as well. Redbook 101.
- 4. June 2016: I attended the Mid-Year Meetings.
- 5. September 2017: I attended the NM State Fair and helped serve beef samples at the "Happy Hours" event that the New Mexico Beef Council hosted. I also attended the "Five States" meeting in Clayton, NM.

Please note that the above does not include all the phone calls, emails, and other messaging that I did.

While I've enjoyed my year as NMCB Secretary, I look forward to moving on to the President-Elect position.